NOTICE TO BIDDERS
(Chapter 103D, HRS)

SEALED BIDS for JOB NO. 2024-1250, RELOCATION OF WAIMEA DEEPWELL HECO
TRANSFORMER, will be received ELECTRONICALLY and recorded immediately via the Public
Purchase System on November 14, 2024, at 1:30 p.m. (HST). All bids shall be submitted electronically

via the Public Purchase System, otherwise the bids shall not be opened or considered. Bids received after

the time fixed for opening will not be considered.

This project generally consists of furnishing all labor, materials, tools and equipment necessary
for the demolition and removal of the existing chainlink fencing surrounding the existing temporarily
install HECO transformer, wooden wireway, and cabling; clearing, grubbing and grading area of work for
new transformer pad; construction of new concrete transformer pad and bollards; trenching; conduit and
fittings; concrete jacket; cabling; installation of HECO transformer; modifications to existing chainlink
fence, and perform all incidental work necessary to complete the project in accordance with the
specifications.

A pre-bid meeting shall be scheduled for October 29, 2024, at 9:00 a.m. at the Department of
Water Supply’s Waimea Baseyard located at 65-1234 Opelo Road, Kamuela, HI, 96743. The only site
visit shall immediately follow the pre-bid meeting. Please notify the project engineer, Eric Takamoto,
(808) 961-8790, by October 25, 2024, to indicate your attendance. Should no notifications be received,
the pre-bid meeting and site visit shall be cancelled.

To be eligible to submit a bid, the Bidder, or subcontractor, must possess a valid State of Hawai‘i
C-13 and C-63 Contractor’s license.

Upon registration, forms of specifications, instructions, terms and conditions, and proposal
may be obtained from the Office of the Manager-Chief Engineer, through PUBLIC PURCHASE
(www.publicpurchase.com), an e-procurement system,

Prospective bidders must file with the Manager-Chief Engineer their "Intent to Bid" no later than

ten (10) calendar days prior to the time advertised for opening of bids.

The original executed and notarized Standard Qualification Questionnaire for Offerors form
("SQQ™ provided by the Department of Water Supply is required to be filed with the Manager-Chief
Engineer for evaluation no later than eight (8) days prior to the time advertised for the opening of bids
unless the bidder has previously filed a Questionnaire within the previous two (2) years of the date of

opening of bids.

Page 1 of 2



The Department of Water Supply reserves the right to reject any and/or all bids, and to waive

informalities.
Dated at Hilo, Hawai‘i, this 21 day of October 2024.

BY AUTHORITY OF THE DEPARTMENT OF
WATER SUPPLY, COUNTY OF HAWAI‘I

e

Keith K. Okamoto, P.E.
Manager-Chief Engineer

The Department of Water Supply is an Equal Opportunity Provider and Employer

Posted on the Internet on October 21, 2024 at:

Public Purchase, Electronic Procurement System (www.publicpurchase.com)
State of Hawai‘i, State Procurement Office website (http:/hawaii.gov/spo)
Department of Water Supply website (http://www.hawaiidws.org)
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